
1 
 

June 11, 2023 
North Bethesda Middle School 

News and Notes 
 
 

 
NORTH BETHESDA MIDDLE SCHOOL UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
Monday, June 12                               Regular Schedule Period 2 Phoenix Time 

Tuesday, June 13                              Regular Schedule Period 3 Phoenix Time                

Wednesday, June 14                         6th and 7th Grade Fun Day 8th Grade Field trip to Hershey Park    

Thursday, June 15                             Regular Schedule Period 4 Phoenix Time  

Friday, June 16                                   Early Dismissal Schedule   LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 

 
 2022-2023   SCHOOL HOURS:  8:15 – 3:00 p.m. 

Regular Schedule 
Extended Phoenix Time Schedule 
Administrators 

Grade 6 Annemarie_e_smith@mcpsmd.org 
Grade 7 Daniel_E_Werbeck@mcpsmd.org 
Grade 8 Katherine_B_Rudd@mcpsmd.org 
  
Principal  Annemarie_e_smith@mcpsmd.org 
 
MCPS COVID-19 Reporting Form. 

Bullying and Harassment Form 

 
Dear North Bethesda Families: 
 
This week we welcomed our rising sixth graders with a fun middle school preview pep rally and 
tours. On Wednesday, the choral and instrumental students performed spectacularly at our 
spring concert. This coming week will be our final week and our teams have created fun and 
unique ways for our students to celebrate!  
 
As we close the year, I want to say thank you to our exiting 8th grade parents and caregivers 
for all you do to support the school and for entrusting us with your children.  Your children will 
be missed but we know they will do remarkable things in high school and beyond!  
 
SUMMER MATH AND READING OPPORTUNITIES  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1pnTWJJZim44LBOe6llZTcZytLimLDlgtRPr8sz5RdRo/edit?usp=sharing
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F1Btil2jjR3BSrBn7_EXYtn3j9OVLaWR8_0LNvV_2Tc10%2Fedit%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=05%7C01%7Cannemarie_e_smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C42c0c198e2934eadc05408dad7818631%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C1%7C638059248558098428%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ny%2F9qPkqbxfjMRJRfScjgMuN50eVHIJCcgUjGW%2F%2FqMg%3D&reserved=0
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hfN_jeEsBKBim99vrT-KyfM84FPJ6oqbEB51hPA_M1M/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:Annemarie_e_smith@mcpsmd.org
mailto:Daniel_E_Werbeck@mcpsmd.org
mailto:Katherine_B_Rudd@mcpsmd.org
mailto:Annemarie_e_smith@mcpsmd.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfs2RqaGzagPTfOg-HJEUXEbIcH-zyADhFZRS7ifjAf21wPBw/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSerLEN1O5vLbPZPiUN6VXVWFwEFVveSKPD_cODXYrkcsIPMwQ/viewform
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MATH On this Google site, you will find the Optional summer math assignment along with 

links to various optional summer math enrichment opportunities . We highly recommend all 
students to also consider completing the Skills Practice PDF associated with your incoming 
math course.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to email the Mathematics Content 
Specialist: Amy_Watkins@mcpsmd.org 

READING 

This summer we ask that you read at least two novels of your own choosing. Click here for 
more details on summer reading requirements and for information on the optional summer 
reading extension which awards up to eight Student Service Learning hours for literature 
inspired advocacy work! 

NEW - Summer Reading Postcards! As you enjoy your novels this summer, we would love to 
hear about your adventures. Choose your favorite book and tell us all about it on the school 
provided postcard. Then stick on a stamp and mail your note back to school. A physical drop 
box will also be available for postcards in the main office all summer long. Summer postcards 
will be passed out through period 1 classes this week!  

A good book is the best way to travel without leaving your house! Returned postcards will be 
included in a wonderful "Welcome Back" display to kick off the new school year. Bon voyage! 

8th Grade Important Dates: 

June 14th – 8th Grade field trip to Hershey Park 

June 16th - 8th Grade Promotion ceremony – because of space restrictions this is a student staff 

event. We will be recording it and a link to a professionally edited package will be distributed to 

families for their viewing and will serve as a memento with pictures of classmates, speeches, 

and messages from their teachers. 

A message from WJ for eighth grade families: 

Congratulations to your eighth graders for finishing middle school!  

If your child will be attending Walter Johnson High School in the fall, we encourage you to sign 

up for the WJ PTSA listserv NOW so that you receive messages over the summer about the 

start of the school year, including the timing of fall sports try-outs, currently on schedule to 

begin August 9, 2023, Freshman orientation and more. You do not have to be a PTSA member 

to be signed up for the listserv, but we encourage you to join the PTSA when the membership 

drive starts in the summer. 

TO SUBSCRIBE to the WJ PTSA listserv: 

Send a blank email to wjptsa+subscribe@groups.io  and you should be added to the 
group.  For more information about the listserv, as well as the WJHS Discussion listserv, 
please visit the WJ web site PTSA pages: 
https://www2.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/schools/wjhs/listserv/ 
  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Fmcpsmd.net%2Fnbms-math%2Fhome&data=04%7C01%7CNicolette_K_Woods%40mcpsmd.org%7C86ecb7dd1df44ba2144508d9237bf5d5%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C1%7C0%7C637579837585044743%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7e8ylW%2BtV9BSr4GCm2FJ2hxCgibNguTEmiFuk%2BYc3%2BA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Fd%2F17gE84D03BL7clt7VvM0NdJvNyJro8DhG%2Fp%2F1YkOdy0SDEbV1g7xNFKJfqUqXW73QgM46%2Fedit&data=04%7C01%7CNicolette_K_Woods%40mcpsmd.org%7C86ecb7dd1df44ba2144508d9237bf5d5%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C1%7C0%7C637579837585044743%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=5M0sOrPodExzwMzqk4r38ofs7y%2F9scKi%2FSKJWU9nkN4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Amy_Watkins@mcpsmd.org
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnbms.montgomeryschoolsmd.libguides.com%2Fnbmsmediacenter%2Fsummer&data=05%7C01%7CNicolette_K_Woods%40mcpsmd.org%7C80283904301849c74c0308db67841a9a%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638217589310524134%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RTtUHCyI61v0bzsNwQO22NX38VPzvm8qNZr5CJmxfgc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:wjptsa%2Bsubscribe@groups.io
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww2.montgomeryschoolsmd.org%2Fschools%2Fwjhs%2Flistserv%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAnnemarie_E_Smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C083ccec0d67140a91a6808db66b540dd%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638216700889650272%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AEYsBdGsrhlpj%2FcUf4KrzLUg9j94MpB6oglKQbuGTgk%3D&reserved=0
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If you student is interested in athletics during any season at WJ, please visit the link below: 

Walter Johnson Information and Registration Guide 2023-2024  

  

While most information will also be posted to the WJ PTSA listserv, the primary mode of 

communication and announcements for WJ athletics moving forward will be through the 

website wjathletics.org, Twitter @wjwildcats, and Instagram @wjwildcatathletics, so please join 

those if you are interested. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or problems joining the WJ listserv and 

Welcome to WJ! 

Enjoy your summer and stay healthy!       

Thanks, 

Debby Orsak 

WJHS 2023-2024 PTSA President 

debby@cagley.com 

FROM THE MEDIA CENTER 

 

There are 450 books that are overdue by NBMS students from the Media Center. These 

books need to be returned as soon as possible to the Media Center. Check with your students 

to see if they have any books at home that need to be returned. Thank you!  

FROM THE REGISTRAR 

Attention eighth grade parents. Please let our Registrar know if your child will not be attending 

Walter Johnson High School next year. She can be reached by email at 

Marybeth_turska@mcpsmd.org. 

Attention 6th and 7th grade parents. Please let our Registrar know if your child will not be returning 

to North Bethesda next year. She can be reached by email at Marybeth_turska@mcpsmd.org! 

 
OPPORTUNITIES FOR STUDENTS 
Hello! 
 
We are FRC Team 449, a robotics team based at Montgomery Blair High School (you can 
learn more about us here: http://robot.mbhs.edu). We are looking for students to join our 
FIRST LEGO League (FLL) team! Fill out this application 
(https://tinyurl.com/theblairlegoprojectapp23) by June 25, 2023.  
 
FIRST LEGO League (https://www.firstlegoleague.org) is a robotics competition aimed at 
middle schoolers. Students will learn how to build and program a robot (SPIKE Prime) and will 
design innovative solutions to real-world problems. There are five main categories in FLL: 
robot game (see last year's game: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ILTjo0LHZQA), robot 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fpresentation%2Fd%2F1uy-EVK8XIRTC8TT0X-GwBQKsWm6NPGIKj_aPw9uOY5s%2Fedit%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=05%7C01%7CAnnemarie_E_Smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C083ccec0d67140a91a6808db66b540dd%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638216700889650272%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QWyNk6i2OPe1laWkhoBk5CAEdB%2FybApOmQ2Mok44HsI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwjathletics.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAnnemarie_E_Smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C083ccec0d67140a91a6808db66b540dd%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638216700889650272%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9xirph0OPQneClffgBPRyPDOqGSsK%2BrUmLj%2FadHJfLY%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FWJWildcats&data=05%7C01%7CAnnemarie_E_Smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C083ccec0d67140a91a6808db66b540dd%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638216700889650272%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=N8PBvOprdAS9WALcTY8yTOjt%2B20Kto%2BxVKeTHgGbyZc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fwjwildcatathletics%2F%3Fhl%3Den&data=05%7C01%7CAnnemarie_E_Smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C083ccec0d67140a91a6808db66b540dd%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638216700889650272%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=h5Q%2Bsa2NQIOPVXv9d65WVevwpoLum5d02SGuT%2FCpZGY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:debby@cagley.com
mailto:Marybeth_turska@mcpsmd.org
mailto:Marybeth_turska@mcpsmd.org
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Frobot.mbhs.edu%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAnnemarie_E_Smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C1df68b0e43454f8dbe5708db6685b0ff%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C1%7C638216500483205408%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vMwXciov8DbyxChxuHI5P029a9fW4iuPbTkYpQwHhJE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftinyurl.com%2Ftheblairlegoprojectapp23&data=05%7C01%7CAnnemarie_E_Smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C1df68b0e43454f8dbe5708db6685b0ff%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C1%7C638216500483205408%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QUC5gdhVJnGX4pGvvESMD6AZdXJcJ3hB1H9akMQ6sfQ%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.firstlegoleague.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAnnemarie_E_Smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C1df68b0e43454f8dbe5708db6685b0ff%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C1%7C638216500483361628%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0M9%2FOvHBXkpq%2B0wmthd4x5VE64JWyeN%2BD5W93VVyJwo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DILTjo0LHZQA&data=05%7C01%7CAnnemarie_E_Smith%40mcpsmd.org%7C1df68b0e43454f8dbe5708db6685b0ff%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C1%7C638216500483361628%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=X6KWlOFvk7zxR%2B1spO6lheiJfzZfWk8pAmGrmE4ZQMc%3D&reserved=0
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design, innovation project, outreach, and core values. Through this experience, they will 
develop leadership, collaboration, and technical skills! 
 
We will meet on Wednesdays from 3:30 to 5:00 AND Tuesdays from 3:30 to 6:00 OR 
Thursdays from 3:30 to 6:00 at Montgomery Blair High School (MBHS - 51 University Blvd E, 
Silver Spring, MD). Students will need to provide transportation for themselves to get to MBHS. 
Students will be expected to attend all meetings. 
 
If you have any further questions, please email us at blair.robot@gmail.com. 
 

Regards, 
FRC Team 449 

 
ATTENDANCE 
Our attendance secretary is Maria Stefanias. The best way to reach her for questions or updates 
about attendance is to send her an email at Maria_Stefanias@mcpsmd.org 

BUSES 

If you have any questions, please contact the Department of Transportation Bethesda Bus Depot 

at 240-740-6588 

***Students and adults-join the NBMS SSL MyMCPS Classroom to receive SSL information 
specific to NBMS. L Make sure to join the NBMS SSL MyMCPS Classroom. To join, click on 
the NBMS SSL MyMCPS Classroom link 
=> https://mcpsmd.instructure.com/enroll/FC6DG7. Please share this link with students, 
family, and friends.  

 

Make sure to join the NBMS SSL MyMCPS Classroom.  

To join, click on the NBMS SSL MyMCPS Classroom link 
=> https://mcpsmd.instructure.com/enroll/FC6DG7. 
Please share this link with students, family, and friends.  

 

If you have any questions, after reviewing the information above, please send an email 
to  Carla_A_Jurewicz@mcpsmd.org.  
 
Warmly, 

AnneMarie Kestner Smith, Ed.D. (She, Her, Hers)  
Principal 
North Bethesda Middle School 
North Bethesda Middle School Website 
Follow me on Twitter @NBMSPrincipal  

mailto:blair.robot@gmail.com
mailto:Maria_Stefanias@mcpsmd.org
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmcpsmd.instructure.com%2Fenroll%2FFC6DG7&data=04%7C01%7CCarla_A_Jurewicz%40mcpsmd.org%7C56cbf059a10544c2d0cd08d9949c4541%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C1%7C0%7C637704221151836537%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=B65fGlI5TVXpNSW4%2BBMUynqBR%2FP%2F%2BtbSRyJSAnKb5tI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmcpsmd.instructure.com%2Fenroll%2FFC6DG7&data=04%7C01%7CCarla_A_Jurewicz%40mcpsmd.org%7C56cbf059a10544c2d0cd08d9949c4541%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C1%7C0%7C637704221151836537%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=B65fGlI5TVXpNSW4%2BBMUynqBR%2FP%2F%2BtbSRyJSAnKb5tI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Carla_A_Jurewicz@mcpsmd.org
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/schools/northbethesdams/
http://twitter.com/

